
 
 

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
OF THE PARISH OF ELLOUGHTON-CUM-BROUGH 

 
HELD ON TUESDAY 19 APRIL 2016 AT BROUGH COMMUNITY CENTRE 

 
There is a duty under the Local Government Act 1972 to hold an Annual Parish Meeting of Electors 
to confirm the status of Elloughton-cum-Brough as a Civil Parish, it is not a Council meeting but if the 
Chairman of the Town Council is present they must chair the meeting. 
 
Present:  Councillors Credland (Chairman), Mrs Galbraith (Vice-Chairman), Mrs Duckles, 

C Duckles, Galbraith, Mrs Kerwin, Luckraft, Ms Rowe, Scaife and the Town Clerk. 
 

Apologies: Received from Councillors Mrs Brogden, P Duckles and Muzaffar 
 
No members of the public were present at the meeting. 
 
The chairman of the Town Council was present and chaired the meeting. 

  
1. MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON 21 APRIL 2015 
 
It was agreed unanimously that the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 21 April 2015 are a 
true and accurate record of the meeting.  
 
2.  REPORT BY THE CHAIRMAN OF THE TOWN COUNCIL  
 
The Chairman of the Town Council welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
 
Chairman’s Report: 
 
The Town Council continues to maintain open spaces and repair/replace public benches and 
litterbins. This year the Town Council has installed seven new public seats and a new salt bin. Two 
seats have been donated by members of the public, one on the Humber bank and one at the Wolds 
and Riverbank Countryside Society’s new meadow on Brantingham Road.  
 
The Town Council has also purchased two defibrillators, one for the Methodist Church in Brough and 
one for the EYMS bus station in Elloughton. Elloughton Road play area is undergoing further 
refurbishment including the installation of additional equipment for the younger age group. New 
lighting and improvements to the CCTV system in the Village Hall area has proved very effective in 
the prevention of vandalism. 
 
The Council’s Art Exhibition continues to be a well-respected exhibition within the East Riding and 
our Christmas Tree Festival is very well attended and enjoyed by everyone. 
 
Brough in Bloom continues to do excellent work within Elloughton and Brough as does the newly 
established litter picking group. We have many organisations for children and young people run by 
volunteers. The Cubs, Scouts, Brownies, Guides and Youth Club all need more adult volunteers to 
enable them to keep running.  
 
The Chairman also reported on progress made by the Petuaria Community Forum, the continuing 
success of the Humber Enterprise Zone, the imminent closure of South Hunsley swimming pool and 
the ERYC Local Plan. 
 
 
The meeting closed at 6.55pm 
 
 
 


